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SUBJECT

A briefing on planning for the future of emergency communications in the region and the emergency radio replacement project. 
SUMMARY

The emergency radio system in King County allows public safety communications for police, fire, emergency medical, public schools, and public hospital agencies within King County. It is also important for day to day business, such as school communications and county landfill operations. The emergency radio system in King County is jointly owned and operated by King County, City of Seattle, and Eastside Public Safety Communications Agency (EPSCA), and Valley Communications Center (ValleyCom). 
The existing system needs replacing because the current system is reaching the end of its useful life. The equipment vendor for our system has begun withdrawing support for our equipment, including selling new parts and repairing broken parts, a process that will proceed over several years. 
BACKGROUND

In order to begin planning for the replacement of the emergency radio system, the Council established a capital improvement project in 2007.  In 2008 a Radio Executive Policy Committee (REPC) was formed. This is an advisory body and members include King, Pierce, and Snohomish Counties; Cities of Puyallup, Seattle and Tacoma; Port of Seattle; Eastside Public Safety Communications Agency; Valley Communications; King County Suburban Cities Association; Snoqualmie Tribe; and Washington State Patrol.
The diverse geographic representation of the REPC is intended to facilitate a discussion of a tri-county solution for the emergency radio system. The REPC meets monthly and has hired a consultant to advise it on technical, operational, and governance issues.  As will be discussed in the briefing, there are many issues that need to be decided for the radio system including:

1) Should we have one system, or three individual county systems?

2) What do we want to do about data services?

3) What operations should we do in-house, contract out, or in some combination?

4) How do we pay for it?

While there are benefits to a larger regional system, King County and its cities will need to ensure that participating in a regional system is cost effective; that we don’t wait so long for a regional solution that King County citizens and responders don’t face unnecessary risk, and that King County gets a fair share of funds/benefits and doesn’t overpay cost.

There will be several consultant reports with all of the final reports due to the REPC in late June 2011. The REPC will then begin deliberations on the reports and develop a set of recommendations. 
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